
 

EUREF 2016 Resolutions 

 

Resolution No. 1. 
The IAG Reference Frame Sub-commission for Europe 
(EUREF) 

noting the efforts of the EUREF Multi GNSS Working group, 
the EPN Central Bureau and the station operators of the EPN 
network in supplying RINEX3 format data 

and recognising that the RINEX3 format includes a new file 
naming convention 

requests that station managers submitting RINEX3 data use this 
naming convention as indicated in the EPN guidelines for 
stations and operational centres 

and urges the Analysis Centres of the EPN to make use of the 
available new GNSS data in their operational submissions to 
the EPN Analysis Combination Centre 

Resolution No. 2. 
The IAG Reference Frame Sub-commission for Europe 
(EUREF) 

recognising the importance of having concise and up-to-date 
EUREF Terms of Reference 

and considering that the last update of the EUREF Terms of 
Reference was in 2008 

requests the EUREF Technical Working Group thoroughly 
review the existing Terms of Reference and formulate a 
revised draft in time for the EUREF 2017 symposium 

 

Resolution No. 3. 
The IAG Reference Frame Sub-commission for Europe 
(EUREF) 

considering the link between the International Terrestrial 
Reference System (ITRS) and the European Terrestrial 
Reference System 1989 (ETRS89)  

and noting the improved accuracy and stability of the origin and 
scale of the recent ITRS realisation ITRF2014  

and further considering the significance of the possibilities for 
an updated ETRS89 realisation based on the ITRF2014  

and regarding the EUREF Technical Working Group intention 
to issue a questionnaire asking for opinions of the EUREF 
members on this important subject  

urges the EUREF community to make every effort to answer 
the questionnaire in detail and feed their requirements for the 
ETRS89 realisation back to the Technical Working Group 

 

Resolution No. 4. 
The IAG Reference Frame Sub-commission for Europe 
(EUREF) which held its twenty sixth symposium in Donostia-
San Sebastián from May 25-27, 2016 

Expresses its heartfelt thanks to the Local Organising 
Committee: Prof. Miguel Sevilla de Lerma, Francisco Javier 
González Matesanz, José Antonio Sánchez Sobrino, 
Marcelino Valdés Pérez de Vargas, Juantxo Agirre Mauleon, 
Mertxe Labara Balenciaga and Jokin Zurutuza Juaristi for 
organising the symposium and for the excellent arrangements 
resulting in a very successful meeting and for the support 
given by Instituto Geográfico Nacional and Aranzadi Society 
of Sciences and also the sponsors Eusko Jaurlaritza - 
Gobierno Vasco, Leica Geosystems and GiiC (Cartographic 
Engineering Research Group). 

 

 


